
SERVICE INFORMATION LETTER

If you have any questions regarding this Service Information Letter, please contact the UpRight
Product Support Department by telephone at (800) 926-5438 from within the USA or at (559) 891-
5200 outside the USA or by FAX at (559) 891-8931.
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Machines/Models:  SB80

SI 02.01

DATE:  January 3, 2001

PURPOSE: Convey to Customers that the Cold and Warm Weather Testing has been
Completed and UpRight Inc. has Determined that the Hydraulic Fluid Cooler is No
Longer Required.

PROCEDURE  REQUIRED:  Re-route Tank Line from Hydraulic Oil Cooler Directly to
the Pump (Bypassing the Oil Cooler).

PROCEDURE:  Necessary in Cold Weather Areas.

PARTS REQUIRED: 011941-027

WARRANTY REIMBURSEMENT: None.

Note to All Customers Operating SB80's

After controlled testing it has been determined that the hydraulic fluid cooler on the SB80 is
not necessary for operation of the machine and does not offer any significent benefit to the
hydraulic system.  The fluid cooler when operated in severe cold weather can cause gasket
failure within the hydraulic pump.  IT IS RECOMMENDED AND ALLOWABLE TO BY-
PASS THE HYDRAULIC FLUID COOLER AND ELIMINATE THE COOLER ENTIRELY
FROM THE MACHINE.
Fitting number 011941-027 will allow the hydraulic fluid cooler hose coming from the tank to
attach directly to the pump.

Serial Numbers: All


